
December 
Luncheon 

Join Us at Maggianos in 
Downtown Chicago! 

 

 
Date:      December 19, 2002 
 
Time:      Luncheon - 12:00 P.M. 
 
Topic:     A Year End Wrap Up 
 
Speaker: Dawn Patten 
              Illinois Section President 
               
Location: Maggianos 
              516 N. Clark Street 
              Chicago, Illinois 
 

For reservations or further infor-
mation, contact Joel Christell or 
Joe Emry at 630.773.3900 on or 
before December 16, 2002. 
 

Cost:       $30 per person  
              $12 per student 
 

Next Meeting:   Join us for the 
Illinois Section Annual Banquet at 
The Wellington of Arlington in 
Arlington Heights on Friday, Janu-
ary 24, 2003.  Reservations due 
by January 20, 2003. 

 

Hello All, 
 
Every year it’s always the same thing:  the 
year flies by so quickly.  I can’t believe we’re 
almost at the end of another year.  
 
The last few months have had many transpor-
tation issues as the hot issues of the day.  
These affect not only us transportation engi-
neers but the whole community.  The results of 
recent elections will help decide the future of 
transportation issues and program funding 
for improvements that will affect us all.  Hot 
issues occur in all modes of transportation.  
Airports and airlines are continuously in the 
spotlight as they discuss expanding the cur-
rent facilities or building new airports along 
with increasing the efficiency and security of 
the flying community.  Rail travel is an issue 
as faster trains are being tested to make this 
mode of transportation more feasible.  And, 
of course passenger vehicle travel and the 
expansion of capacity on our roadways is 
always a point of discussion.  How do we get 
people to their final destinations in a timely 
way?  This is an exciting time in our profes-
sion as transportation engineers.  We need to 
look at these issues in transportation engi-
neering and work together to maintain and 
improve all the transportation facilities to 
make mobility feasible for all modes of 
travel. 
 
In December, our monthly meeting will take 
place on December 19.  We will discuss cur-
rent programs occurring on the National, Dis-

trict and local level of ITE.  The current offi-
cers and directors will discuss what has oc-
curred this year and what to expect in the 
following year.  Come learn more about our 
current programs, what’s new, and what ITE 
has to offer you. 
 
You should have already received your bal-
lots for the local elections next year.  Make 
sure you take the time to vote.   Either send it 
in or bring it with you to the December meet-
ing. 
 
In January, we will be holding our annual din-
ner meeting at the Wellington.  Please mark 
your calendars for January 23 for an enter-
taining evening.  We are looking for dona-
tions for the scholarship auction that will be 
part of the program.    If either you or your 
company are interested in donating materials 
or funds to be auctioned off, please contact 
David Angelakis at (630)213-1000 or by 
email at dwa@metrotransportation.com. 
Please see Page 7 for more information. 
 
Hope to see you at the December and Janu-
ary meetings and have a happy holiday sea-
son!! 
 

Your Section President, 
 
Dawn Marincic Patten 
Northwestern University 
Center for Public Safety 
Phone: 847.467.1415 
Fax: 847.491.5270 
E-mail: d-marincic@northwestern.edu 

President’s Message 

i l l i n o i s  s e c t i o n  i n s t i t u t e  o f  t r a n s p o r t a t i o n  e n g i n e e r s  
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Transportation @ ITEMS 
“Caught In The Web” 
Context Sensitive Design (CSD) is a new ap-
proach to transportation planning and how it 
relates to impacts of society.  This method has 
gained acceptance from the Federal High-
way Administration.  With CSD, it is recog-
nized that transportation facilities have many 

stakeholders and its design impacts the entire 
community. 
 
For more information on Context Sensitive 
Design, check out the following websites. 

Context Sensitive Design – National Website 
      Provides links, implementation methods, and resources. 
      http://www.fhwa.dot.gov/csd/index.htm 
 
Context Sensitive Solutions – Project for Public Spaces 
      Provides links and information. 
      http://www.pps.org/css/cssonline.htm 
 
Building Roads in Sync With Community Values 
      Contains information and examples of CSD. 
      http://www.tfhrc.gov/pubrds/marapr99/flexdsgn.htm 
 
Paris Place Context Sensitive Design Example 
      A newspaper article on how CSD was used when improving the Paris Pike in Kentucky. 
      http://www.courier-journal.com/localnews/2002/11/10/ke111002s310829.htm 
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2002 Annual ITE Illinois Section Golf 
Outing Review 
The Illinois Section’s Annual Golf Outing was 
held at the Bloomingdale Golf Club on Sep-
tember 28th.  Once again, we were very 
lucky to enjoy a gorgeous warm and sunny 
autumn day.  As in previous years, a scram-
ble format was used, meaning each team 
member would hit a ball, the best shot would 
be used, and each team member would then 
hit a ball from that location.  After golfing, 
burgers and brats were served, and prizes 
awarded.  Gary Berner with HOH won the 
longest putt contest and the $50 gift certifi-
cate to the Golf Club Pro Shop.  The best 
score was achieved by the team comprised 
of Jason Elias, Aaron Goslee, Joel Christell 
and Joe Emry at 5 under par, each of whom 
won a $15 gift certificate to Best Buy.  But 
the highlight of the day was the shot by 
Young Jae Ju with HNTB, who won the clos-
est to the pin contest with a hole in one!  Jae 
also won the longest drive contest, and 
brought home $50 gift certificates to both 
Galyans and Lettuce Entertain You restau-
rants (sorry Frank, looks like we won’t be 

mailing you your prize after all… ) 
 
Many thanks go out to Land Strategies, 
Civiltech, Patrick Engineering, and John 
“Tex” Mick for their generous sponsorship of 
this year’s golf outing, Wilbur Smith Associ-
ates for the golf balls they donated, and to 
all the individuals who participated. Your ef-
forts helped raise over $800 for the scholar-
ship fund!  Don’t let a little snow discourage 
you from hitting the driving range now in 
preparation of the Illinois Section’s 2003 
Golf Outing! 
 
Joe Emry 
House & Special Events Committee Co-Chair 
jemry@civiltechinc.com 
 
Joel Christell 
House & Special Events Committee Co-Chair 
jchristell@civiltechinc.com 

Jason Elias tees off during the 
2002 Annual ITE Illinois Sec-
tion Golf Outing. 

http://www.fhwa.dot.gov/csd/index.htm
http://www.pps.org/css/cssonline.htm
http://www.tfhrc.gov/pubrds/marapr99/flexdsgn.htm
http://www.courier-journal.com/localnews/2002/11/10/ke111002s310829.htm
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E-mail any ideas or topics 
f or any traf f ic and 
transportation websites 
to f eature in f uture 
editions of  ITEMS to: 
 
Peter Lemmon 
pcl@metrotransportation.com 

In late September, we had our annual ITE Illi-
nois Section golf outing at the Bloomingdale 
Golf Course.  Once again we were fortunate 
to have excellent autumn weather on the day 
of the event and also saw an increase in at-
tendance!  Many thanks go out to all those 
who participated as well as to the companies 
and individuals that generously contributed.  
Your support and kind contributions will not 
go to waste!  As always, the proceeds will 
benefit our scholarship fund.  A detailed arti-
cle about the golf outing can be found on 
page 2 in this issue of ITEMS. 
 
Time to mark your calendars!  There are two 
noteworthy events that will be happening in 
the very near future.  The first event is our 
December monthly luncheon, which will be 
held on Thursday, December 19, 2002 at 
Maggiano’s in Chicago.  Our speaker this 
month is our Section President, Dawn Marin-
cic Patten.  Dawn will be speaking on “A 
Year End Wrap-Up” for the Illinois Section.  
The 2003 ITE Illinois Section Board of Direc-
tors-Elect will also be announced at the De-
cember luncheon.  They will then be installed 
at the 2003 ITE Illinois Section Annual Ban-
quet, which leads me to the second event that 
you should mark on your calendars!  The An-
nual Banquet will be on Friday, January 24, 
2003 at the Wellington of Arlington located 
in Arlington Heights.  This year we will see the 
return of John Mick (Clark Dietz) as the Mas-
ter of Ceremonies and Auctioneer as well as 
the “musical stylings” of John LaPlante (T.Y. 
Lin International). As an added treat, Tom 
Kaeser, Assistant Chief Engineer for the City 
of Chicago Bureau of Traffic will use some-

thing called “slides” (i.e., pre-Powerpoint, 
non-digitized visual image projections) to re-
cap a not entirely boring career in municipal 
traffic engineering! His “slide” presentation is 
entitled “The Safe and Efficient Movement of 
One Thing or Another.  Accumulated Wisdom 
from 30 Years as a Traffic Engineer in Chi-
cago”. Please see the flyer and reservation 
form on pages 4 and 5 of this issue of ITEMS 
for more details. 
 
For those of you who haven’t been to any of 
our past annual banquets, I encourage you to 
attend!  It is an excellent opportunity to meet 
your fellow colleagues, enjoy great food, 
hear some “great” jokes and even get the 
opportunity to bid on auction items which will 
benefit the scholarship fund!  I hope to see 
some new faces at both events! 
 
Well, this is my last article as Activities Group 
Director.  It has been a pleasure serving the 
Section in this capacity for the last year and 
three months.  As always, the accomplishments 
of the Activities Group could not have been 
achieved without the help and support of the 
members of the Activities Group.  In particu-
lar, I would like to thank Joe Emry and Joel 
Christell for all their hard work and effort 
behind the scenes! 
 
In closing, I wish all of you Happy Holidays 
and Best Wishes for 2003! 
 
 
Maynard A. Abuan 
Activities Group Director 
mabuan@civiltechinc.com 

A Note From The Activities Director 



ReservationsReservations  
 

Contact: Joe Emry 
                 or 
                 Joel Christell 
 
How:        630.773.3900 
 
Cost:       $30 per person 
 
Method:Mail a Check or 

Pay at the door, 
but reservations 
MUST BE MADE 
by January 20, 
2003 

 
** Vegetarian meal 

available upon 
request at time of 
reservation 
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 ITE Illinois SectionITE Illinois Section  

BB  AA  NN  QQ  UU  EE  TT  
Annual 

Master of Ceremonies/Auctioneer: 
           John Mick (Clark Dietz) 
 
Musical Stylings of : 
           John LaPlante (T.Y. Lin International) 
 
“Slide” Presentation: 
          Tom Kaeser (City of Chicago Bureau of Traffic) 
          The Safe and Efficient Movement of One Thing or 

Another.  Accumulated Wisdom from 30 Years as a 
Traffic Engineer in Chicago 

 
Auction to Benefit the Annual Scholarship Fund 
 
Joke Competition 
 
Hors d’oeuvres, Cocktails, & Great Food 

January 24, 2003January 24, 2003  
 
6:00 PM - Cash Bar & Hors d’oeuvres 
7:00 PM - Dinner 
 
 

THE WELLINGTON OF ARLINGTON HEIGHTSTHE WELLINGTON OF ARLINGTON HEIGHTS  
2121 South Arlington Heights Road 
Arlington Heights, Illinois 
847 . 439 . 6610 

Featuring 



Reservations must 
made in advance.  You 
may mail a check or 
pay at the door.   
 
No Walk-Ins 
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Annual Banquet Reservation FormAnnual Banquet Reservation Form  

$ 
$ 
Price 

$ 
$ 
$ 
$ 

Name 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Total  

@ $30 
@ $30 
@ $30 
@ $30 
@ $30 
@ $30 

Yes.  I will attend the 2003 ITE Illinois Section Annual Banquet. 
 
I will be bringing              guest(s). 

My check is enclosed for the total amount of $                        . 
 
Please make checks payable to:  ITE Illinois Section 
Mail checks & Reservation Forms to:  
      Civiltech Engineering c/o Joe Emry 
      450 E. Devon Avenue, Suite 300 
      Itasca, Illinois  60143 

The Wellington 

Please Return Top Portion With PaymentPlease Return Top Portion With Payment  



Did you know? 
 
It has been reported 
that lost time sitting  in 
traf f ic can cost 
American businesses up 
to $ 100 Billion per year. 
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Public Affairs Update 
NATIONAL 
BIG CITY PORTS HEADED FOR GRIDLOCK 
Although intermodal connections at U.S. ports currently may be good enough to keep cargo 
moving, they probably won’t be in a few years, according to a report by the Maritime Admini-
stration of the U.S. Department of Transportation. 
http://www/marad.dot.gov/publications/Intermdlaccess_us%20Ports.pdf 
 
PUBLIC TRANSPORTATION SECURITY: VOL. 1 
COMMUNICATION OF THREATS: A GUIDE 
This is the first volume of TCRP Report 86: Public Transportation Security, a series in which rele-
vant information is assembled into single, concise volumes, each pertaining to a specific security 
problem and closely related issues.  These volumes will focus on the concerns that transit agencies 
are addressing when developing programs in response to the terrorist attacks of September 11, 
2001, and the anthrax attacks that followed.  To develop this volume, available information was 
assembled from numerous sources, including a number of public transportation agencies.  A topic 
panel of experts in the subject area helped guide the researchers in organizing and evaluating 
the collected data and in reviewing the final document.  Future volumes of the report will be is-
sued as they are completed. 
http://gulliver.trb.org/publications/tcrp/tcrp_rpt_86-v1.pdf 
 
RED LIGHTS MEAN STOP 
This article, from the September/October issue of Public Roads magazine, discusses the magni-
tude of the national red-light running problem and provides an overview of the FHWA's "Stop 
Red Light Running Program" that has been in operation since 1995.  It also describes two new 
enforcement techniques, red light signal indicators and red light cameras, that can reduce the 
cost of enforcement, lessen the danger of enforcement to officers, and increase the driver's per-
ception that he or she will be caught.  The article also links to a number of reports and articles 
about red-light enforcement. 
http://www.tfhrc.gov/pubrds/02sep/04.htm 
 
ITS TECHNOLOGY IN EMERGENCY MEDICAL SERVICES 
Emergency physicians and responders called upon the federal government and the transporta-
tion industry to rapidly implement and adapt ITS technologies for emergency response.  The 
medical subcommittee of ITS America's Public Safety Advisory Group authored the new report, 
Recommendations for ITS Technology in Emergency Medical Services, which was unveiled at a 
press conference held in conjunction with the American College of Emergency Physicians annual 
conference in Seattle.  The report's release came just one week before the 9th World Congress 
on ITS in Chicago, a global gathering of the world's transportation technology leaders, where 
life-saving ITS safety and security technologies was high on the agenda. 
 
NATIONAL BUILDING MUSEUM EXHIBIT 
Oct. 4, 2002-Feb. 16, 2003 The National Building Museum in Washington, D.C., is hosting an 
exhibit, "Me, Myself and Infrastructure: Private Lives and Public Works in America." For more 
information go to: 
http://www.nbm.org/Exhibits/current/MMI.html 
 

NORDIC ROAD AND TRANSPORT RESEARCH 
The latest issue of the Swedish National Road and Transport Research Institute’s “Nordic Road 
and Transport Research” magazine is now available on the Web.  This issue includes road re-
search news from five public road and transport research organizations in the Nordic countries 

:: Please see PUBLIC AFFAIRS UPDATE on page 7 

INTERNATIONAL 

http://www/marad.dot.gov/publications/Intermdlaccess_us%20Ports.pdf
http://gulliver.trb.org/publications/tcrp/tcrp_rpt_86-v1.pdf
http://www.tfhrc.gov/pubrds/02sep/04.htm
http://www.nbm.org/Exhibits/current/MMI.html
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Request f or 
technical 
articles 

 
 

All members of  the ITE 
Illinois Section are 
e n c o u r a g e d  t o 
contribute to ITEMS .  
Ple a s e  c o n s id e r 
submitting  technical 
a r tic le s  to the 
Section’s quarterly 
newsletter.  Althoug h 
you may not have a 
te c h n ic a l p a p e r 
currently written, you 
may have presented a 
study at an ITE 
conf erence.  Consider 
transf orming  your 
presentation into a 
technical article.  
 
 

Peter Lemmon 
pcl@metrotransportation.com 

:: Continued from page 6 

of Norway, Denmark, Finland, and Sweden on the issues of light rail maritime intelligent trans-
portation systems, walking and cycle networks, and water damage on asphalt. 
http://www.vti.se/info/nyhet/edetalj.asp?RecID=2382&Lang=E 
 
PROTOTYPE NAVIGATION SYSTEM TAPS INTO TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT CENTER DATA 
In less than a year, a collaboration of German public sector transportation agencies, car compa-
nies, research institutes, and other organizations plans to demonstrate a prototype driver navi-
gation system designed to maximize the throughput of the transportation network.  Unlike to-
day’s leading-edge routing systems that typically choose the shortest or quickest route to the in-
tended destination, this prototype system -- part of the German "INVENT" research initiative -- 
could send vehicles in similar locations on different, parallel routes to better balance the overall 
roadway network.  Rather than just relying on road or vehicle-based detection, the German pro-
totype system will also utilize real-time traffic control data, like signal timing information, from 
local traffic management centers.  The potential to use in-vehicle navigation devices to help con-
trol traffic is clearly the attraction to the public-sector partners in this research project.  While 
collaboration with the selective state and local transportation agencies is currently working well, 
rolling out such a navigation system nationwide will be a daunting challenge. 
http://www.nawgits.com/icdn/invent_itswc.html 
 
Brian Scifers 
Public Affairs Director 
bscifers@patrickengineering.com 

Public Affairs Update 

It has become increasingly difficult to find 
traffic engineering students within Illinois and 
across the country.  The majority of students 
today are not considering any type of engi-
neering as a career.  Least of all, traffic en-
gineering. 
 
ITE is committed to developing programs that 
will encourage more potential stu-
dents to enter the profession.  
The Illinois section in particular 
continues to conduct an auction at 
the annual dinner in January to 
help gather funds for a $2,000 
scholarship.  This scholarship is 
given to a student whose 
course work and career goal 
emphasis is on Transportation Engineering or 
Transportation Planning. 
 
The Scholarship Committee is continuing its 
yearly search for items to be auctioned off.  
We are seeking donations in all forms includ-
ing cash, gift certificates, electronic items such 
as cameras, organizers, and of course, traf-

fic/transportation items. 
 
If you would like to help in encouraging more 
students to enter the profession please con-
tact David Angelakis at 630-213-1000 or 
a l t e r n a t i v e l y  e - m a i l  D a v e  a t 
dwa@metrotransportation.com with your sug-
gested donation.  Please respond before 

January 10th, 2003. 
 
Please note that all donations 

are tax deductible as a 
charitable gift and your con-
tribution will help ensure a 
strong future for the transpor-
tation industry.  The Illinois 
Section will publish the names 

of all benefactors at the annual dinner and in 
the ITEMS newsletter.  Thank you in advance 
for all your contributions and support. 
 
David W. Angelakis 
Metro Transportation Group, Inc. 
dwa@metrotransportation.com 

January 2003 Scholarship Auction 

http://www.nawgits.com/icdn/invent_itswc.html
http://www.vti.se/info/nyhet/edetalj.asp?RecID=2382&Lang=E


Do you have 
employment 

opportunities? 
 
Advertise your F irm’s 
job opening  in the nex t 
issue of  ITEMS .  Contact 
your ITEMS  editor f or  
inf ormation. 
 
Peter Lemmon 
312.8 53.08 20 
pcl@metrotransportation.com 
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Transportation Engineer 
 
Pace, the Suburban Bus Division of the RTA 
(Regional Transportation Authority) currently 
has a Transportation Engineer position avail-
able at our Headquarters in Arlington 
Heights, IL. Duties include participating in sig-
nal priority studies within region for the bene-
fit of PACE; assisting service planning staff 
with traffic and safety analyses on projects; 
reviewing transit facility designs; coordinat-
ing with regional agencies including IDOT, 
CATS, ISTHA, RTA on technical projects;  pro-
moting transit improvements within facilities; 
reviewing IDOT, county and municipal road-
way projects for transit and pedestrian im-
provements; conducting site plan reviews as 
pertaining to transportation improvements 
under the Technical Review Assistance Pro-
gram. Qualifications include a  Bachelor’s De-
gree in Traffic/Transportation Engineering, 2-
4 years progressively responsible experience 
as Transportation Engineer.  Salary $44-54 
+ Outstanding benefits package. 
 
Please send resume and salary history to: 
Human Resources 
550 W. Algonquin Road 
Arlington Heights, IL 60005 
Fax: 847-228-4206 
E-mail: josh.fedewa@pacebus.com 

Employment Opportunities 

While some of our fellow ITE members were 
whooping it up at Alexander’s Restaurant in 
Champaign Thursday night of the U of I Traf-
fic and Safety Conference, a few of us took 
some time to meet with the Student Chapter 
of ITE at UIUC.  With the help of Ray Bene-
kohal, about 20 students came out to listen 
and ask questions about what it’s like to tran-
sition from student life to the real world.  My-
self along with Brain Scifers of Patrick Engi-
neering and Joel Christell and Beth Dixon 
both with Civiltech shared some of our ex-
periences of what we went through and how 
exciting the professional life really is.  The 
Section provided some free bees (left over 

folders from the Dist. IV conference) and also 
bought pizza for dinner.  Now I know pizza 
isn’t exactly a steak dinner, but I’m sure it 
helped with the student turnout.  I think that 
the evening was a worthwhile event and is 
something the Section should continue to do in 
reaching out to our future coworkers.  Oh 
don’t worry, afterwards we whooped it up 
too and even had a few students tag along. 
 
 
Jeff Young 
Illinois Section Secretary 
jyoung@civiltechinc.com 

U of I Traffic and Safety Conference: 
Student Chapter Experience 



Please submit important 
dates f or f uture ite and 
illinois section events.  
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ITE Illinois Section Calendar 

December 19  Illinois Section December Luncheon 
Maggianos 
Chicago, Illinois 

January 20 Reservations Due for the 2003 ITE 
Illinois Section Annual Banquet 

February 16-22  National Engineers Week 
www.eweek.org 

February 19  Submittal Deadline for the Spring 
Issue of ITEMS  

January 24  ITE Illinois Section Annual Banquet 
The Wellington 
Arlington Heights, Illinois 

Upcoming Dates 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30 31     

December 2002 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 30 31  

January 2003 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28  

February 2003 



Illinois ITE Section Officers and Committees 
OFFICERS 

President          Dawn Marincic Patten (847) 467-1415   d-marincic@northwestern.edu 
Vice President   Karen George           (312) 930-5100   karen.george@parsons.com 
Secretary          Jeff Young                 (630) 773-3900   jyoung@civiltechinc.com 
Treasurer          Todd Fagen               (773) 506-8498   tfagen@landstrategiesinc.com 

Check us out 
on the web 

Www.ilite.org  

Director            Maynard Abuan         (630) 773-3900   mabuan@civiltechinc.com 
Committees: 
House &            Joel Christell              (630) 773-3900   jchristell@civiltechinc.com 
Special Events   Joe Emry                   (630) 773-3900   jemry@civiltechinc.com 
                        Kim Kolody                (773) 693-3800   kkolody@ch2m.com 
                                                        ext. 245 
Program           John Ellis                    (312) 774-4608   bellis2142@aol.com 
Awards             John Sauter                (847) 362-3950   jsauter@co.lake.il.us 

ACTIVITIES GROUP 

Director            Jim Powell                 (312) 930-5165   jim.powell@parsons.com 
Committees: 
Transportation   Peter Reinhofer          (312) 930-5175   peter.reinhofer@parsons.com 
Planning 
ITS                    Mousa Abbasi            (312) 930-9119   mabbasi@hntb.com 
Traffic Safety    Joe Fazio                   (773) 282-2192   fazio@iit.edu 
Roundabouts     Dorin Fera                 (630) 434-6863   dfera@vil.downers-grove.il.us 

 TECHNICAL GROUP 

Director         Brian Scifers             (630) 795-7304      bscifers@patrickengineering.com 
Committees: 
Public            Mark Rinnan             (312) 424-5419      mrinnan@ekmail.com 
Relations 
Legislative     Dan Loftus                (312) 630-8200      dloftus@chicago.louisberger.com 
Affairs 
Conference    C. Kropidlowski        (312) 744-4866      ckropidlow@aol.com 
Coordination 

Director         Dennis Dal Santo      (847) 228-4287      dalsantodg@nt.dot.state.il.us 
Committees: 
Scholarship    Michael Zorn            (312) 372-3011      mzorn@hwlochner.com 
                     Dorin Fera               (630) 434-6863      dfera@vil.downers-grove.il.us 
Student          Craig Moore            (312) 930-5224      craig.moore@parsons.com 
Internship 
Student          Sagar Sonar            (847) 605-9600      srsonar@transystems.com 
Activities 

STUDENT AFFAIRS GROUP 

PUBLIC AFFAIRS GROUP 

Director         P.K. Gandhi              (773) 774-5910      pkgandhi@aol.com 
Committees: 
Records &      Mark De La Vergne  (630) 213-1000      mv@metrotransportation.com 
Mailing 
Ambassador   Tom Hein                  (847) 255-8500      tmhein@ace-plc.com 
Advertising    Jeff Pisha                 (312) 726-5910      jpisha@civiltechinc.com 
Website        YoungJae Ju            (312) 930-9119      yju@hntb.com 
ITEMS            Peter Lemmon           (312) 853-0820      pcl@metrotransportation.com 

OPERATIONS AFFAIRS GROUP 

Peter Lemmon 
c/o Metro Transportation Group, Inc. 
70 E. Lake Street 
Chicago, Illinois  60601-5913 
 
FIRST CLASS MAIL 

ILLINOIS SECTION INSTITUTE OF 
TRANSPORTATION ENGINEERS 

Mailing Address 


